
Hand in Hand 
Friday 22nd November 2024 

Notice: Roskear School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the 
newsletter. Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not necessarily     

endorse these services.  

Learning together for a better future 

Message from Miss Furnish Dear Parent/Carer 

Another action-packed week at Roskear. This week I have met with teachers to look at the 
individual reading progress for each child from Reception through to Year 6. I must say, I 
was very impressed by the achievements made by the children. It was interesting to see a 
strong link between those children who are achieving well and actively reading at home 
and those that aren’t reading daily at home and are finding it challenging to keep up with 
class reading. I know that life at home is busy for us all, but reading each day at home with 
your child really does make a difference and only takes 10 minutes a day. Older brothers 
and sisters can also help, as can wider family members. I recall some of my most favourite 
times as a child, were snuggling down to listen to my Dad reading Enid Blyton and the 
Faraway Tree when I was little.  

Finally, I wish you all a restful weekend. 

KS1 Book Of The Week:  Tuesday 

Author: David Wiesner Book Level: No AR quiz  

Tuesday is a wordless book about the impossible. The beginning of the 

book starts in a swamp around eight on a Tuesday night. 

 

KS2 Book Of The Week: Father 

Author: Grahame Baker-Smith Book Level: 2.6  

A young boy is entranced by his father’s ambition to fly. When his father 

goes off to war and doesn’t return, the boy takes up that dream and 

makes it come true. 

Dear parents 

Mrs Rideout is looking for donations of balance/stacking games and any tech deck toys, such as finger 
skateboards, finger scooters and finger bikes. 

 

Would be greatly appreciated! Thank you. 





CALENDAR 
(additions in red)                                                                                                  

 
 

29.11.24—Non-uniform day for Secret Santa (info to come) 
29.11.24—Christmas Lantern Parade—Rectory Road (Outside St Meriadoc School) - 5.30pm 

3.12.24 Fluoride Varnish– School—YR and 1 (Consent form to be completed by 26th Nov). 

17.12.24—EYFS Nativity morning performance—10:00am 

17.12.24—EYFS Nativity afternoon performance—2:00pm 

20.12.24— KS2 Christmas Service— Centenary Wesleyan Church (Pink Church) at 10:30 
10.01.25 NEW DATE: Adult Bingo - School Hall - Doors open at 6.15pm 

24.02.25—Inset Day—School closed to pupils                                                                                                      
23.07.25 - Inset Day - school closed to pupils  
02.10.25—Inset Day—School closed to pupils 

 

 

 
 

This week in EYFS we have been looking at the artist 

‘Nellie Nakamarra’, we have created some beautiful 

artwork using dots.  

We have enjoyed using lots of resources. We have also 

been reading lots of stories about farm animals and 

have been painting our own farm pictures.  

Roskear School Christmas Lunch Information 

Today you will have received a text informing you of a link to 
an online Roskear School Christmas Lunch Selection form.  

(This form closes on the 6th of December).  
Completing it will help our kitchen supervisor and her staff 

plan the pupil’s Christmas Lunch on Wednesday 18th 
December.   Please complete 1 form per child – it should only 

take a minute or so. 
 

For your information, the cost of the Christmas lunch is £2.65 
for pupils in Nursery, Pre-School, Year 3, 4, 5 and 6.  Lunch is 
not charged for pupils in receipt of Free School Meals; pupils 

in Years R, 1 and 2 receive Universal Free School Meals. 
 

You are of course, welcome to provide your child with a 
packed lunch from home.  If this is your option, there is no 

need to complete the form.   



Position Class  % Attend Number of Late pupils 

1st Truro 97.3 2 

2nd Gwithian 95 2 

3rd Newlyn 94.6 4 

4th Coverack 94.4 1 

5th Porthcurno 94.2 4 

6th Polduh 94 2 

7th Chapel Porth 93.9 1 

8th Falmouth 92.9 6 

9th St. Piran 92.3 1 

10th Marazion 92 2 

11th Helston 91.8 1 

12th St. Petroc 90.6 2 

13th Portreath 90.2 2 

14th St. Blazey 88.6 1 

ATTENDANCE DATA   

This year’s target is  

96%     

Congratulations to  

Truro 

who came  

first  

this week. 

 

 

 

 
In art, Year 1 have been looking at 
the artwork of Barbara Hepburn. 
We have looked at some of her 
structures and we have been 

exploring imprinting patterns in 
clay using different objects to 

create different effects.  

 

 

 

 

This week, Year 3 have been 
looking at primary colours and 

learning what secondary colours 
these make by mixing them 

together which we then 
displayed on a colour wheel. We 
then looked at complimentary 
and opposing colours, using the 
colour wheel and painted them 
next to each other to see how 

they looked. 



 

 

 

 

In art, we have been learning about the 
artist Henry Moore who created drawings 
during the Battle of Britain (the Blitz) in 

WW2. They have been learning the skills to 
draw people in different positions. First, 
using basic shapes to create an outline 

before adding detail. We have been 
experimenting with different gradients of 
pencils to create light and dark. Then, we 
went on to learn about simple perspective 
and how this creates the illusion of the 

drawing being 3D.  

 

 

 

 
Beau has become English, British, European and 
World champion for the second year in a row.  

 

Beau won Gold in his first 
category of the day 
making him a WMAC 
World Champion in 

Traditional Taekwondo 
style forms, he then went 

on to win a further 3 
bronze that day, taking 
his total to 1 Gold and 6 

Bronze.   

Squash Box Theatre! 

Today, we had the wonderful Squash 
Box theatre come into school to 

perform ‘Tales from the Trees’ for us. 
This all singing, all dancing,  

puppet-filled show was fabulous! 
Children learnt all about trees, forests, 
photosynthesis, animals and wildlife in 

a fun and interactive way.  

This week’s Sports Star is 
Taylan of Truro Class for 
his wonderful swimming! 

 



Congratulations to the following 

pupils who achieved   

‘Star of the week’   

Class Name Reason for certificate 

Porthcurno Olivia For being GOLDEN, caring for everyone and everything. We are so proud 

of you.  

Chapel Porth Eddison For being GREAT all week and being independent with his learning. 

Well done Eddison we are so proud of you!  

Poldhu Harri For being a TENACIOUS learner and giving her very best to write a fab-

ulous journey tale.  

Gwithian Kolbie For being TENACIOUS and working really hard at his handwriting 

and presentation this week.  

Portreath Isaac For having a GOLDEN week this week. Well done and keep it up!  

Marazion Muhammad For being TENACIOUS this week and following the golden rules. Wel-

come to Marazion Class!  

Coverack  Avaya For trying your very best and being GOLDEN this week especially in 

your English writing – well done!  

Truro Lyla H For her TENACIOUS attitude to writing and greatly improving her 

joined handwriting.  

Falmouth Tanisha For being RESPONSIBLE and demonstrating expected behaviour. I am 

really proud of you.  

Newlyn Evelyn P For her ASPIRATIONAL recall of times table facts. Well done.  

St. Piran Ayla For always showing TENACITY in her learning.  

St. Blazey Amber For showing GREAT determination and resilience this week.  

Helston Theo for being ASPIRATIONAL in reading this week by being focussed and 

challenging himself.  

St. Petroc Aleeyah For being an ASPIRATIONAL learner. I am so proud of your attitude to 

learning, completing extra maths during lunchtimes!  



CROFTY VACANCIES 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 



Menu for week commencing Monday 25th November 2024 

 


